From: Lane, Victoria

To: Lane, Victoria
Subject: FW: G.L.O.M on Derby Ct.
Date: Wednesday, December 9, 2020 1:26:18 PM

From: Jeremy Henderson <

Date: December 7, 2020 at 8:24:05 PM PST
To: Districtb@cityofmerced.org

Cc:

Subject: G.L.O.M on Derby Ct.

Hello, my name is Jeremy Henderson & | am a resident on Derby. The reason for my
email is to voice the concerns of my household in regards to the G.L.O.M house that
has recently moved into our neighborhood. | purchased my home in 2010 on Derby &
at this time it was a quiet peaceful family neighborhood. Everything changed in 2013
due to a family that rented a house up the street that was involved in gangs & other
illegal activities. On New Year’s Eve 2013 this house had a party full of gang members
that got into a fight with a rival gang that spilled out into our neighborhood street. 2
men from one of the gangs ran into my house through a garage door leading into my
house. Here they tried to hide from the other gang that was chasing them with knives
& guns. One of the gang members ran into my backyard & was shot to death by the
other gang. | found the guy dead the next morning. You have no idea how this has
impacted my family. My daughter was 7 years old at the time & was mentally scared
for life. She had to go to counseling & had nightmares all the time. She slept in bed with
me & my wife for 2 years before she would return to sleeping in her own bed. | myself
slept with one eye opened for about a year & didn’t feel comfortable in my own home.

My concerns with this G.L.O.M house moving to our neighborhood is that these folks
have mental & behavioral problems & there are several families with kids that play
outside. | myself on 3 different occasions have woke up to clients at this house
screaming & yelling profanity as early as 4am. This shows me that these workers have
no control of what’s going on in this house & that these clients are a threat to all of us
that live here in the neighborhood. Another problem is because the house is in a court
we are limited on parking & the workers are taking up all the parking.

This is a family neighborhood that needs to stay peaceful & a safe place for our kids.

It is my understanding that all of the G.L.O.M houses in Merced are still waiting on
permits & should have NO clients living in them.

Thank you,

Sent from my iPhone
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[NOTICE: This message originated outside of City of Merced -- DO NOT CLICK on links or
open attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.]



